
I  found  it…  News  story  to
share
Ok, all you Dark Knight fans, I want to know who would dress
up as one of the Batman bad guys and then try to rob a movie
theater of its Batman posters? Maybe he thought there would be
many other dressed the same way, but this wasn’t the first
weekend of the show. Most of the movie goers that dress in
costume will go on the first day, or at the very latest the
first  weekend.  Well,  it  happened  in  Detroit.  What  was  he
thinking?

Now most who know me, know that I love to talk about ways to
commit crimes. Someday, when I grow up, I would like to write
a decent mystery/murder story. I just have some problems with
developing characters, that is a story for another day. I can
come up with good plots, and even a way to write about the
crime and throw out a few false clues. But never in my wildest
dreams would I come up with this sort of crime. I mean at the
very least this guy should have been robbing a bank, but no,
he wants Batman stuff. And how does he try to get it? Dress up
as the Joker, and steal it during the Sunday Morning show….
Hmm…. There are a lot less people at the movie theaters for
those early Sunday shows, but guess what guy, you’re going to
stand out like a sore thumb in that Joker getup. He would have
had a much better chance putting on a pair of Dockers and a
dark shirt. That would have given him a chance of looking like
one of the theater workers.

Oh well, it takes all kinds. I think he could make it in a
Dumb crooks list somewhere.
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